




Back Cover: Carpenters rig a concrete form system for hoisting and placement at the Whittier Bridge in Newburyport, Mass. (Photo by Ellen Webber/NERCC).
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CARPENTERS APPRECIATION NIGHT

From left: Brian Richardson, Harold Nedeau LU 26, NERCC Organizer Chris Galatis

From left: NERCC Controller Beth Conway, Keith Weinelt LU 33,  
Brian Richardson

saw videos of some of their UPP work. One video focused on members, 
instructors and apprentices who renovated a chapel on Peddocks 
Island, one of the Boston Harbor Islands. Another highlighted the 
experience of members who attended the “.300 Hitters” training pro-
gram run by the UBC at the International Training Center in Las Vegas.

Erlich said the event was very well received and was happy the union 
was able to create an accessible way to publicly thank members who 
contributed their time and effort to the union. He also said he thinks 
it will encourage members to participate in the second cycle of the 
UPP program, which is currently underway.

“People like to feel appreciated, no doubt about it,” he said. “They also 
like the idea of being rewarded. Carpenters Appreciation Night made 
dozens of members a little happier. And if it makes some more active 
to increase their chances of taking home a prize next time around, 
that’s great, too.”

Sign up for UPP cycle 2 events at upp.nercc.org!
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